
                                          
   
                                                           General Membership meeting  
 

Tuesday November 13th, 2018 
 

1. Treasurer report- Current balance $27,989.30 
2. Updates 

a. HEDIS- Quality metrics for HMO’s- Currently has measures for childhood immunizations 
up to age 2 and adolescent immunizations including Meningococcal, Tdap and HPV.  
New measures are being added for adults.  One is related to prenatal immunization for 
flu and Tdap during pregnancy.  Also adult measure for Flu, Pneumococcal, Tdap and 
Zosters. 

b. Grand Rounds reminder: Dr. Kathryn Edwards, pediatric infectious disease specialist 
from Vanderbilt University 
“What’s new in Flu? An Update on the prevention and treatment of influenza” 
St. Mary’s Hospital Grand Rounds on Wednesday, December 12 and Thursday, 
December 13  at UW Pediatric Grand Rounds 
-Grand rounds will be recorded and offered for viewing on DCIC website after these 
dates 

c. DCIC membership meetings- Please let us know if you have topics you would like to see 
covered at a membership meeting 

Tuesdays, 12-1:30 at Madison Water Utility 
     February 19 
      May 21 
      August 20 
                                       November 19 (Thanksgiving holiday Nov 28)  

 
3. DCIC yearly Summary- Presented by Diane McHugh, PHMDC-see slides 
4. Comfort Hold- Presented by Kris Hanson, SSM/Dean Medical Group- see slides 
5. Non-Violent Language Awareness- Bobbie Rogers, SSM/Dean Medical Group- see slides 
6. Other topics 

a. FDA approval of HPV up to age 45- this is only an FDA approval, CDC/ACIP has not 
reviewed or made recommendations yet.  Insurances typically follow CDC/ACIP 
recommendations for coverage 

b. Ideas to recognize immunizers- GHC- pick vaccines of focus like flu and HPV and give 
recognition to staff that have given the most of these vaccines for the year, at least one 
person at each location/department recognized 


